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                                 Fire Chief Report 

July 8, 2019 

 

1. The District ran a total of 31 calls for the month of June 2019 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 3 9.67% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 19 61.29% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 1 3.22% 

Service Call 2 6.46% 

Good Intent Call 4 12.90% 

False Alarm & False Call 2 6.46% 

TOTAL 31 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. Brush-41 – This is now in-service 

b. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project  

c. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – This is an ongoing project 

d. Video Surveillance – About 50% completed 

 

3. Grants 

           a.    AFG – SCBA’s – Been submitted 

b. Homeland Security – Wasn’t awarded – 4 spots from the funding, working 

with Murray Paolo and preparing for next years application.  

  c. Safer Act – Been submitted – 4-year Recruit and Retention Person 

  d. Fire House Sub’s – Vests – Was not awarded 

  e. VFA Grant – Pagers & Radio’s 

  

4. If the Board is in favor, we would recommend that we piggy-back on the Portland 

Fire contract for new Scott Air Packs. This would be a cost savings to the District of 

$20,000 to $30,000. 

 

5. Water Tender 4 is in service. We are using portable radios currently. We should have 

the parts and an old UHF radio that we hope will work, until November when we 

have funds to purchase the new Tri-band radio (cost is about $6500). 

 

6. Engine 4 we are watching as it has developed a leak in the water tank. If it gets any 

worse, we will need to remove it from service as we don’t recommend spending any 

funds on repairs as it is scheduled to be replaced in the next year. 

 

7. The Volunteers will be providing EMS services at the Yamhill County Fair on the 

evening of July 30 and August 2. The volunteers will be attending a joint EMS 

Training on Wednesday evening at Mc Minnville Fire Station. 

 

8. Working on the Specs for the New Engine would recommending getting it out with 

bids due back by the August 12, 2019 for Board action to award a contract. 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


 

      9.         My hours for the month of June; 

District Work                  144.25 hours 

Calls          17.68 hours 

Drills                        4 hours 

Class                                          0 hours 

Other                                13.30 hours 

                  Total               179.23 hours 

 

10.     Used 40 hours of Vacation 


